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Notes from the Audit Review Meeting of June 26, 2024

This meeting was held virtually on the Zoom web platform. 

The following members were present: Jolene Race, Jack Mabb, Theresa Lux, Karen Amanna, and Amanda Pierro.

Also present were guest Mike Vollmer, auditor from The Bonadio Group, as well as staff members Claire Parde, John Ray, and Lisa Thomas.

Summary of Audit Findings
Mike Vollmer reported that the audit is substantially complete but requires a second review by another partner at Bonadio. Mike will provide, and John and Claire will sign, the representation letter.

The Executive Summary provides a good summary of findings, which Mike noted verbally as follows:  
· The HEALing Communities Study grant ended in 2023 
· There was a new foundation grant through the Mother Cabrini Health Foundation 
· New vehicle leases were added 
· There haven’t been any significant changes, no compliance issues and no material weaknesses
· There are no exceptions noted in Audit Risks and Results and Other Matters, the desired outcome
· Disclosures are neutral, consistent and clear, as they should be
· Estimates are reasonable in relation to the Financial Statements as a whole
· There are no deficiencies to report
· Other required communications are all clear and proper

Trend Analysis:
Mike noted the following changes from 2022 to 2023:
· Cash is up $230,000		
· Grants and accounts receivable are down $100,000
· Advance funding payable is up $140,000 due to the Mother Cabrini Health Foundation grant
· Investments are up $50,000
· Assets are up $234,000
· Donor restricted net assets are down $44,000
· There is a total increase of $58,000 in total net assets
· NYS Grants are down $111,000 
· Foundation support is up
· Medicaid revenue increased by $50,000
· Expenses are down $225,000 due to salaries, benefits and contracted professional services 
· Total revenue is down $80,000 while expenses were largely constant
· Current ratio is down .5 point (3.78 to 3.08) but still good
· The number of days revenue is in accounts receivable is 60 days, which is in line
· Revenue and expense trend are in relation to each other

Financial Statements:
· The Government Auditor and Standards Report has been removed as there isn’t a reason for it
· Due to recently adopted accounting guidance, a discussion of liquidity was added to the notes
· Cash is up, grants are down, and investments are up
· There is 1.3 million available for next year
· New leased vehicles go in finance lease right-of use assets, while our old vehicles are still recorded in property & equipment. 
· We have a $100,000 line of credit, from which we have not had to draw 
· There are no subsequent events to disclose

Discussion:
A Board member asked if our admin rate is a problem. While Mike agreed that staying under 20% is ideal, he does not anticipate that the current percentage would be a deterrent to the Consortium’s public and private funders.  To expand on that point, Claire noted that she is aware certain funders, such as OPWDD, are hyper-focused on the administrative rate, but it does not appear to be scrutinized in the same way by NYSDOH, the Consortium’s principal public funder, or any of the Consortium’s foundation supporters.  

Claire suggested that an upward creeping admin rate reflects a problem of scale, because even though the administrative team has historically been quite “lean,” its expenses can seem high if the total revenue is not substantially greater. She forecasted that for the next couple of years, she actually expects the admin rate to creep a bit higher, as we both surrendered the revenue associated with the Tobacco-Free Action Program while at the same time restructuring and expanding the Admin Team to meet current needs and anticipate the addition of new programs.  Later, when new revenue is added in the form of new program contracts, she expects that this admin expense should become a smaller part of the whole, but she warned the Committee members that this will take time. In the meantime, we have made a concerted effort to obtain general operating support from foundations to pay for general and administrative expenses that are difficult to fully allocate across our contracts.

Mike wondered if it would be possible to partner with another agency to share some of those “back office” expenses, but it was noted that it would be difficult to outsource certain functions because the capacity is already strained in those places. 
The Audit Committee was offered an opportunity to enter into Executive Session and determined that one was not needed.
The motion to approve the Financial Statements as of December 31, 2023 was made by Jack Mabb, seconded by Amanda Pierro, and unanimously approved. 
Following the Committee’s approval, Mike noted that the Financial Statements require a second partner review, which should occur the week of July 8th.  He also noted that the IRS 990 is not ready yet, but Mike noted that Board action is not required to file it. The 990 does, however, need to be shared with the Entire Board. 
John Ray’s work was praised by the Committee.
Claire thanked the members of the ad hoc committee for accomplishing this task. 
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